
HOMER TOWNSHIP BOARD MINUTES

12/15/21

Members present: Van Wert, Pruiett, Turk, Johnson, Norton, Varner

Members absent: Lee

Supervisor Varner opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

The November meeting minutes were approved.

The agenda was approved with 1 additional item.

Public comments: David Skiendziel, Midland Woodworkers Club

The supervisor, clerk and treasurers reports were read and received.

Pruiett moved, second by Norton to pay all current bills. Motion carried. 6 yeas. 0 no.

Turk moved, second by Norton to approve the removal from the tax roll of $469.75 for water 6
payment from the winter tax roll on property 040-025-100-870-00 Motion carried. 6 yeas. 0 no.

Turk moved, second by Norton to approve the removal of the solid waste on property
040-034-100-100-00 in the amount of $150.00  Motion carried. 6 yeas. 0 no.

Turk moved, second by Norton to approve the removal from the tax roll of $263.43 on each of
the properties 040-026-300-380-00, 040-026-300-385-00, 040-026-300-390-00,
040-026-300-395-00 for a total of $1053.72 Motion carried. 6 yeas. 0 no.

Meeting dates for 2022 were approved

Norton moved, second by Pruiett to approve the transfer of the tax account and the water
maintenance account to Commercial Bank or 5/3 Bank Motion carried. 6 yeas. 0 no.

Van Wert moved, second by Norton to approve the auditor’s report as amended Motion carried. 6
yeas. 0 no.

Norton moved, second by Pruiett to approve the expansion of legal non-conforming parcel for
J&J Small Engine as presented Motion carried. 6 yeas. 0 no.

Varner moved, second by Turk to object to the transfer of lots in Pine Bluff to Homer Township
Motion carried. 6 yeas. 0 no.



Pruiett moved, second by Norton to approve the reappointment of Darcie Johnson and Brian
Horton to the Planning Commission for terms through December 2024 Motion carried. 6 yeas. 0
no.

Public comment: Susan Skiendziel

Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.

_______________________________________   ___________________________________
Russ Varner, Supervisor                                          Todd Lee, Clerk


